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Membership Update 
Our current active membership is 147.   
 
2024/2025 Projects 

1. The results of a membership survey were reported to the Board in April 
2025.  An overview of the results will be presented at this meeting under 
a separate report. I want to recognize Joanna Ruppel who took the lead 
in survey tool development, results analysis and report preparation.  
Her skills and hard work were the key to making this project a success. 

2. In February 2025 membership transitioned from a Local effort to the 
National League.  The new membership portal is ChapterSpot.  Local 
leagues received a project status update in April.  Turnaround time for 
questions and issues identified at the local level continue to be a 
challenge.  Many issues that we could address when we managed our 
roster locally now need to work their way through the new system.  Our 
local league will begin to feel the full impact of the change when the 
bulk of our membership renewals come due 8/31/2025. 

 
 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Joann Volinski 
Membership Chair 


